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CHAPTER II 

PERSONNEL POLICIES 

(c)  Service Matters 

  

25.       DPE/Guidelines/II(c)/25 

            Recommendations of the Expenditure Reforms Commission regarding informal arrangements. 

  

            The Expenditure Reforms Commission in its Tenth Report relating to the Department of Expenditure has made general 

recommendations, which are not covered under various reports submitted by the Commission. One such recommendation relates to 'informal 

arrangements' and is reproduced below:– 

  

7.41     There should be a prohibition on drafting of officials from the PSUs to work "informally" in the offices of ministers/ ministries; that is to 

say, an arrangement by which they continue to draw their emoluments from their parent organizations but work in a ministry or are attached 

to the offices of ministers. If any minister/ministry needs staff in excess of the sanctioned strength, then it would have to be justified before 

the Cabinet. 

  

2.         All the administrative Ministries/Departments are requested to take note of the above recommendations for information and guidance. 

The Public Enterprises under their administrative control may also be advised suitably in the matter. 

  

(DPE O.M. No. 18(14)/2001-GM-GL-35 dated 1st February, 2002) 
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